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Fassburg, Blair

From: Blancaflor, Dawn <DawnBlancaflor@packagingcorp.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 1, 2022 10:06 AM
To: Fassburg, Blair
Cc: Thorne, Kurt
Subject: PCA

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Fassburg, 

I am in-house counsel for PCA and I’m responding to your letter of December 21, 2021 regarding services provided by 
Jammie’s to the mill.  Thank you for the courtesy information provided in your letter.  PCA has looked into the matter 
and contacted WUTC directly.  Jammie provides services to the mill beyond solid waste collection and 
transportation.  Jammie’s services include vacuum truck services, water blasting, general industrial cleaning, tank 
cleaning, railroad track cleaning, and waste transportation and disposal.   Solid waste transportation and disposal is 
incidental to the overall services provided by Jammies, and therefore, Jammie’s services are considered exempt under 
WAC 480-70-011(1)(g). Jammie’s is only required to obtain a Common Carrier Permit, which they have.  Please see 
https://www.utc.wa.gov/company/48673 

We confirmed the regulatory and permitting requirements with Solid Waste Enforcement Division with the WUTC and 
were satisfied that Jammie’s has the necessary permits to continue to provide services for PCA.    Based on our review, 
PCA will continue to partner with Jammie’s for all the services currently provided.   

If you have additional questions, please contact me directly at dawnblancaflor@packagingcorp.com or 208.859.8981.  

Thank you,  

Dawn Blancaflor 

Dawn Blancaflor 
Assistant General Counsel 
Cell:  208-859-8981 
dawnblancaflor@packagingcorp.com 
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